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This Week in Room 18… 


Reading— This week, we compared fiction and nonfiction books.  We noticed in fiction books the story is not real.  Also, the pictures are usually drawn.  In nonfiction, the book is full of facts.  The pictures are typically photographs.  We also discussed story elements; character, setting and problem/solution.  We worked on recognizing the letters A, a and B.  We continue to practice recognizing rhymes.


Writing—We continued to talk about being a speaker and listener.  We practiced telling stories to a friend and listening to their story.  We know to give eye contact and worked on staying focused. 


Math—We did some beginning addition and subtraction this week…beginning. (  We also talked about circles and used the class manipulatives to show numbers and quantities.


Science— We used our sense of sight this week to compare and sort objects.  We drew in our journals to show our understanding. We also discussed our sense of hearing and listened to various sounds. We did a cut and glue activity to show our understanding of the 5 senses.








Helper of the Week


Margaux was the helper this week.  








Upcoming Events---


Read it, read it, read it!—Most weeks we will ‘read’ through an emergent reader during our guided reading time.  I will always instruct the students to read it, read it, read it at home to their parents, siblings, friends, etc.  Please encourage this important step in learning to read.  Read it every day!  This week’s reader is I Can Read Colors.


Book Orders-Thank you for your book orders.  I was able to order several books with CD’s for our class listening center.  Thanks, again!


Fire Station Field Trip-Please turn in the completed permission slip for the Fire Station field trip.  If you’d like to chaperone the trip, be sure to complete the ICHAT form.  These forms need to be submitted by Oct. 5th so that the office has time to process them. Thanks!


Parent/Teacher Conferences---Conferences will be held on Oct. 18th.  Watch for a note to come home in the next couple of weeks.


Important Dates---


Oct. 3rd-Count Day!


Oct. 4th-Half day for students


Oct. 9th-Fire Station Field Trip


Oct. 18th-Parent/Teacher Conferences


Half day for students.


Oct. 19th-Half day of school



































Books we heard this week…


Owen


My Five Senses


Interrupting Chicken


Chicken and Egg









